Utah Territory.  G. S. L. City
Executive Rooms.  Dec. 31. 1851

To the Hon: Luke Lea
Commissioner of Indian Affairs
Washington City  D. C.
Sir
The accompanying reports from the Indian Agent Major Holeman, are herewith forwarded to your Department.
The accounts of Expenditures, so far as I am acquainted, are
proper and correct; were necessarily incurred in the transactions of business, and performance of duties devolved upon him.
I shall defer making any further report at this time, having so recently advised your department from this Superintendency.
                                                             I have the honor to be
Yours very respectfully

Brigham Young
Governor and Superintendent of Indian
Affairs,  Utah Territory
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